MAHONING TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS SPECIAL MEETING AUGUST 22, 2016

Call to Order; by Chairman Woodruff at 5:30PM

Pledge of Allegiance

Members of the Board present:

Ken Woodruff, Chairperson

Bill Lynn, Vice Chairperson

T. S. Scott, Supervisor

Dean VonBlohn, Zoning Officer

Also attending were:

Jeff Meadows, Mike Chartowich, Lynn Chartowich & Robert Garvin all representing the Holy Redeemer Orthodox Presbyterian Church.

Resident, Ed Draugeles

This special meeting of the Supervisors was called to consider moving forward with the request of amending the Zoning Ordinance by adding Places of Worship as a permitted use in the Commercial-Highway District and to schedule a public hearing date and time to allow the public to make testimony or comments.

A motion to schedule the Public Hearing on September 15, 2016 at 5:30 PM was made by Supervisor Scott, seconded by Supervisor Lynn and carried by unanimous vote. Zoning Officer VonBlohn was directed to present the petition to the county Planning Commission for their review. Zoning Officer VonBlohn stated that the public hearing would have to be advertised, the property would have to be posted and the adjoining neighbors would have to be notified. If the amendment received a final approval at the next Supervisors meeting the amendment in its entirety would have to be advertised prior to final enactment.

Ed Draugeles ask if public comments were allowed at this meeting, Chairman Woodruff stated that public comments would be heard at the September 15th public hearing.

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00PM.

Recorded and Submitted by;

Dean VonBlohn

Mahoning Township Zoning Officer